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Collective Bargaining Master Agreement with the
Belmond-Klemme Educational Services Association

Background:
On Wednesday, April 14, 2021, during the only closed session between the two parties, the 
board’s bargaining team reached a tentative agreement for a new two-year Master Agreement 
with the Belmond-Klemme Educational Services Association (BKESA) for the 2021 – 2023 
biennium.

Revised Terms:
Neither side requested changes in contract language. All discussion was focused on the size of 
raise the support staff should have for each of the next two years.

After 30 minutes of deliberation for both the open session and the closed session, both parties 
agreed to a 2.61 percent increase to all wages and benefits for the coming year. The wage 
schedule for each of the next two years appears on the following page.

The BKESA has already accepted the two-year agreement and signed the contract.

The complete revised contract is available for viewing under the EXTRAS tab of BoardBoard. It 
has been omitted from the main board materials due to its length and volume.

Recommended Action:
I recommend the board move to approve the new two-year Master Agreement with the Belmond-
Klemme Educational Services Association for the 2021 – 2023 biennium.
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Belmond-Klemme Educational Services Association Wage Schedule


